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303 Walnut Street, 12th Floor
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Harrisburg, PA  17120

RE:
Resolution of Audit Recommendations Resulting from the Network Modernization Plan Audit of Verizon Pennsylvania Inc. - D-2008-2056921 
Dear Ms. Stuck and Ms. Hyer:


Today, the Commission adopts the Resolution of Audit Recommendations Resulting from the Network Modernization Plan Audit of Verizon Pennsylvania Inc. (Joint Report) at the above docket.  By way of background, the Commission acknowledged receipt of the Final Report for the Audit of Verizon Pennsylvania Inc.’s (VPA) Network Modernization Plan (NMP) Implementation Progress (Audit Report) as well as VPA’s Response at its Public Meeting of September 25, 2008, at Docket No. 
D-2008-2056921.  The report details an audit of VPA’s Sixth Biennial Update encompassing VPA’s NMP commitments for 2005 and 2006.  The Commission issued a Secretarial Letter on September 25, 2008, at this same docket directing VPA and Commission Staff to convene a workshop to resolve the NMP reporting issues and recommendations in the original Audit Report that VPA indicated in its Response that it did not agree with and/or was not planning to implement.  
VPA and Commission Staff held meetings on October 1 and 24; November 21; and December 5, 2008; and January 13 and 14, 2009; to discuss resolution of the remaining unresolved recommendations and issues and to establish benchmarks for VPA’s broadband provisioning performance.  As a result of these meetings, VPA and Commission Staff reached an agreement on all the recommendations from the Audit Report.  In addition, VPA and Commission Staff have established benchmarks for the reporting period up to and including the Ninth Biennial Report to be filed in June 2013.  The results of the workshop as well as all VPA agreements and actions are presented as the Joint Report. 
 Therefore, the Commission will reconvene a workshop between VPA and Commission Staff in order to establish provisioning benchmarks for reporting periods ending 2014 and 2015 encompassed in the Tenth and Eleventh Biennial Updates, respectively.  The workshop will be convened in the latter part of 2012, and will be organized and facilitated by the Law Bureau.  Upon completion of the workshop, and no later than December 31, 2012, details of the workshop results including all proposed agreements, shall be submitted to the Commission as an amended Joint Report for Commission review and approval.  In addition, the Commission will continue to monitor VPA’s NMP progress through its future biennial reports in accordance with Chapter 30 and the company’s NMP. 

Accordingly, the Commission directs VPA to proceed with implementing the actions established in VPA’s Response and the Joint Report in response to recommendations from the Audit Report.  In addition, the Commission appreciates the cooperation extended by VPA in the Commission’s recent workshop regarding the NMP audit of VPA.







Sincerely,








James J. McNulty








Secretary

cc:
Bohdan R. Pankiw, Chief Counsel
Carl S. Hisiro, Law Bureau 

Robert Wilson, Director, Bureau of Fixed Utilities

Jani Tuzinski, Bureau of Fixed Utilities
Joseph Spandra, Bureau of Fixed Utilities

James Strausbaugh, Bureau of Fixed Utilities

M. Carl Lesney, Director, Bureau of Audits 
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